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The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a public meeting in
Sperling, Manitoba at the Sperling Arena on Wednesday, January 27, 1999
at 7:30 p.m.

All of the Council of the R. M. of Morris was in attendance for this meeting,

The purpose of this public meeting was to hear concerns and reasons for the region initiating a
petition to the R. M. of Dufferin for the annexation of Sperling and area into the R. M. of
Dufferin. This petition was presented to Dufferin in September, 1998 and it was felt that because
of the 1998 Municipal Elections, no action would be taken at that time.

There were approximately 70 to 80 people attending the meeting.

Reeve Herm Martens opened the meeting and welcomed all those that attended. At the start of
the meeting, Reeve Martens presented Mr. Wendel Fewster with a plaque for his 35 years of
service with the Sperling Fire Department. Mr. Fewster was also a past Fire Chief of the
Department.

Mr. Bob Wroblewsky, mentioned that there had been many issues done which he felt were
designed to close the Sperling Fire Dept. He stated that the previous Council had attempted to
stop the order of the new fire truck. Their budget had been cut severely in the past number of
years and there has been a great lack of meetings with the Fire Departments. He noted that there
had been raised the amount of $13,000.00 in support of the Fire Dept.

He also mentioned that Mr. Swan of the Fire Commissioners Office indicated that members of the
Municipal Council had met with him and discussed the closure of the Department.

Council’s response was that there was no attempt to stop the delivery of the new fire truck to
Sperling. It was admitted that there should have been more meeting held with the Fire
Departments and that it is accepted that the amount of funding allowed the Department is not
sufficient to operate a Fire Department.

Mr. Russell Nicolajsen told Council that the residents are discouraged by having no representative
for the area and aiso that their social, hospital and postal ties, etc. are with Carman. The fact that
Sperling does not have water is the main disappointment of events over the last few years. The
Municipality states that where a municipality provides services that another cannot, then they have
the right to join the other municipality. Also that the R. M. of Morris had not applied for the
funding that was available from the Manitoba Water Services Board for the water.

Mrs. Mary Swain indicated that there is $43,000.00 available to the community form the Sperling
Coop closure and that money should have been used to bring water into Sperling.

Mr. Lyle Rance stated that without wards, there was no representation and there was also no
campaigning in the area. The Fire Department budget should not have been cut and issues of
paying for itself have a way of evening out with other issues. Also, there was no communication
with the Sperling Committee relative to the water issue.

Mrs. Susanne Schroeder indicated that Council minutes should be distributed in the area and
could be available at the Post office. She asked that previous minutes be available especially ones
that involve the decisions of the water issue.

Mr. Ron Hiebert mentioned that he knew of the water line and assumed that others new as well.
One issue affects other matters and he believes that his land in Morris has better drainage that his
land in Dufferin.
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Mr. Russell Nicolajsen stated that the people have signed the petition and want to leave and
meetings are a waste of time and proceedings should be started immediately for the annexation to
the R. M. of Dufferin.

Mrs. Suzanne Schroeder asked why a meeting was not held before the water line was cancelled.

Mr. Lyle Rance mentioned that at a meeting with P.V.D.C. in the fall of 1996, it was stated at the
meeting that they would have water soon.

A comment was made that if the water standpipe was in Sperling, most people would have a
different attitude regarding the annexation.

During the course of the meeting, members of Council did respond to the various accusations
made at this meeting. The matter of not having ward boundaries was discussed at some length
however, any resolve or consensus was not known by the writer.

On the issue of the water, the Municipal Administrator, spoke that at the start, the project
consisted of a concrete reservoir and truck fill station and also that the municipality was
responsible for bringing the water line to Sperling. It was in early summer that the Pembina Valley
Water Coop had agreed to bring the water into Sperling from a Dufferin water line. Again it was
in August, 1998 that Council became aware from P.V.W.C. that a concrete is not likely needed
and that the water pressure in the line would be sufficient to supply the urban area as well as
provide water for the standpipe. At that same time, the annexation petition was being circulated
and it appears that the timing and decision of each was unfortunate,

Reeve Martens closed the meeting at 10:00 p.m. and thanked everyone for coming.

t Macaulay
Municipal Administrator.
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